Grand Valley State University

General Education Committee 

Minutes of 10-11-10
PRESENT: Deborah Bambini, James Bell; Zach Conley, Jason Crouthamel, Phyllis Curtiss, Chris Dobson , Emily Frigo, Roger Gilles, Sheldon Kopperl, Penney Nichols-Whitehead, Keith Rhodes, Paul Sicilian, Ruth Stevens, David Vessey, Michael Wambach
ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education, Krista Rye, General Education Office Coordinator, 
ABSENT: Monica Harris, Hugh McGuire, Judy Whipps
GUESTS:  Maria Cimitile
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of October 4 Minutes
	The October 4 Minutes will be reviewed at the next meeting.

	

	Approval of Agenda 
	
	Approved.

	Reflection on the Provost’s Visit

	Our responses to the follow-up email message
A follow-up email message from Provost to GEC on 10/5/10 was read aloud:
“Thank you very much for the time with the Gen Ed Committee yesterday.  The discussion was intriguing, and I do feel that I have a good sense of the committee's various dilemmas.  

I am writing, though, to apologize for not giving you the parameters you were seeking at the meeting.  While I would like to leave your committee with the most leeway possible to create the new plans, I can't.  The fact is that even if the current themes program were effective in meeting its purposes, the three course sequence is a significant struggle for students in many of our majors or our transfer students.  Therefore, the current program is not a wise expenditure of our resources.  I am asking that the committee find a way to meet the great goals that you have set forward with at most two courses in "themes" or its replacement program.  I am sorry that I left you temporarily without that guidance from which to work.  

Good luck with your further conversations -- you have provided great leadership to the committee.  Please share this message with the Gen Ed members.  Thanks.”
Since the e-mail was sent out, there were email responses from committee members that the Chair characterized: 1) If the main reason for this new charge or guidelines is the significant struggle of students and transfer students with the 3-course level-upper component, it seems reasonable for us to request whatever data is available about these time-to-graduation issues; and 2) We are being asked as a committee to address this issue by reducing GE credits. Regardless of how we feel, it is our charge. But some of us want to know what else is being done around the university. Are we part of a larger effort, or is GE being singled out somehow?
Data on the time-to-graduation issue

University efforts to address the time-to-graduation issue

Our committee’s charge – from ECS, from the Provost

In response to these questions, the guest from the Provost office shared some clarifications and distributed several documents to the committee.

A copy of UCC’s 09/10 Year End Report and a UCC Report and Recommendation on Time-To-Graduation were distributed to show the charges from ECS/UAS that UCC is looking at.  There are others on campus, such as EdPac, that are also looking at enrollment, time to graduation, student success issues, and transfer issues. Even though enrollment is up, it is down in FTIAC’s (incoming freshman directly from high school), and up in transfer students.  Planning committees are looking at demographics and what is happening in Michigan. This is true for all state universities.
In response to the Provost’s email to GEC, the guest clarified that when the Provost talks about streamlining the university it can sound like number of credits, but she is really looking at it in terms of value for our students.

The Provost’s office is always looking for bottle-necks and what is holding up students for time to graduation. Factors being pin-pointed include difficulties in scheduling lab space for lower-division courses, nursing students who are repeating courses for better grades to help with secondary admission, “swirling” students who come from community colleges and may step out or change programs.  It isn’t just one area, such as GE, that is being pin-pointed for time to graduation; GE is just one of the areas being looked at.  Again, it comes down to providing the best education possible for not only the price, but for the value.
The Chair reiterated that it sounds like it is a combination of all of these issues and GE.  The guest responded that Joe Godwin and Philip Batty are working on data.  It is hard to quantify as there are all kinds of different factors.  There is no hard data that GE alone is the one factor.  The Director added that the report just went to the Deans to help with GE scheduling.  The Foundation category is generally in good shape, although the history category is perpetually shorter in courses than other areas.  Themes can serve as bottle neck – some are 97% full (seats, sections) and other small Themes don’t offer enough courses/sections for students to take.  The Chair noted that basic skills and WRT 305 can also contribute to the bottle-neck.
The committee continued to discuss number of credits for upper-level component and time to graduation.  The guest added that the Provost loves the idea of the GE capstone because it infuses academic excellence for less time and expenditure.

A committee member commented that, to her, time to graduation shouldn’t be at forefront of the discussion of Themes.  We don’t have the data to support that it is an issue.  The guest responded that she is not saying there is no data to support, but rather saying we won’t have clear data, but we need to think of time to graduation alongside the Themes discussion. It is not the only factor, but it does need to be considered.  That is why the Provost is asking to look at 6 credits. It’s not a dichotomy; you can take into consideration both how to deliver education and if it is possible to do so by shaving 3 credits off. It is a complex project and the Provost has a lot of faith that the group can hold on to both.

The committee continued discussion around the Provost’s parameter of reducing the upper-level component to 6 credits. A committee member stated that she would feel more comfortable if we had data to support the charge. Another committee member found it frustrating to have the parameters of 6 credits.

A committee member asked what the process is for us when we make a proposal. The Chair responded that it is a proposal to UCC and ECS.  ECS brings it to UAS.  Kris M will write a memo to the Provost.  The Provost will respond back.  It is a courtesy of GEC to include UCC since, as a standing committee, we no longer report directly to UCC.
The Chair added that our original charge would also be to consider time-to-graduation.  We had come to informal consensus to reduce the number of categories from 22 to 6-ish Themes to help with those issues.  Then we would also streamline basic skills competencies and also look at whether we want 3, 2, or 1 course(s) in upper-level. But that charge has been modified or focused to 6 credits at most.  We will enter our proposal into faculty governance, but there will also be a public process. We as committee (GEC) have to decide when we want to introduce it into to public conversation and include the who and why of the decision to make it 6-credits. 
A committee member wondered what would happen if we didn’t agree to the 6-credit limit. The Chair responded that the GEC might well have come up with the 6-credits on our own. We can still deliberate that.  We are saying that we prefer to convince ourselves of the need for a 6-credit limit than simply accept that the Provost said that we need to do it.  Another committee member added that technically all models we are reviewing are already reduced, but it might not be in the spirit of what the Provost has requested.
The Chair commented that if we reduce Themes to two courses, but say that no course can be in the major, or if we create a 6-credit component that couldn’t transfer in (e.g., 2 GE 400’s), then we wouldn’t reduce time-to-graduation.  Part of the issue is scheduling. We have to ask ourselves if indeed we are reducing the actual requirements.
Chair stated the options for our next steps: we can move on and only consider models with 3 or 6 credits, we can get help from Maria Cimitile and Robert Adams to find more data to inform our decision, or we can decide as a group to move forward on our own path, regardless of the guidelines we have been given. The Chair asked what the committee would like to do? The Chair is ready to go with the 6- credit limit since we were already considering it. We could look at the 9-6-3 issue as we go, or we could decide now. 

A committee member suggested that if we do move from a 9-credit model, we would likely have to take out GE 100 as a possibility. Another member hesitated to make such a decision a full discussion of all possibilities.
The Chair said let’s move on, talk about the models we’ve generated, consider the 6-credit limit as guidance from the Provost, but keep the 9 -credit option open, at least as something to bounce off of. 

	

	Overview of the Current Models
	Update on the April models
A handout containing all of the models discussed through April 2010 was distributed and reviewed.
Keith’s wrinkle:  GI disciplinary courses as capstone courses

The committee discussed the suggestion of having existing theme courses converted into LEAP-centered “capstone” courses. The Chair added that it was important to note that existing theme courses would need to be modified. They would still be in the department (“disciplinary”), but they would be capstone-like because we would enhance them.
The Chair added that one possibility would be to ask students to draw upon their majors in regard to the subject and then the teacher would share perspective from their discipline. The faculty member’s disciplinary lens would play a major part in the course, but still just a part
A committee member added that every course would do integration. The discipline can have the prefix.   You can speculate how to mix in GE 100. This seems to be enough to propose as a next step for the program. The committee member wants to make sure the Themes will be transitionable.  The Chair responded that we will figure out the transition, but we need to figure out the model first.
Michael’s suggestion:  the checklist/personal assessment approach

The Chair shared that some people at the unit head meetings had said that if you really want to be goal oriented, then focus on the goals instead of the courses.  You could use designations, like SWS, and more or less ask students to choose courses for the goals they focus on. Student would then have to show us how they have achieved the 10 goals, or whatever.
A committee member added that it is more of a developmental process.  All faculty work with students and there are particular courses identified with LEAP goal(s).  We would establish criteria to measure if it meets a LEAP goal.  Perhaps a student portfolio, or something along those lines, would be one way to review.
A committee member commented that we would have to assess the student outcomes of all the courses if we did this. We would be adding designations across curriculum and then assessing those course(s) with designations.  We would also have to add courses for integration and then assess.

The Chair reiterated that he wants the committee to be clear by what we mean by particular goals before we even choose and prioritize between these models.

The discussion of key terms will be move to the next meeting along with the discussion for considering all of the aforementioned models.

	The discussion of key terms will be move to the next meeting along with the discussion   considering all of the aforementioned  models.



	Discussion of Key Terms
	Integration (see summer working group’s rubric)

Multi-disciplinary (see our December 2009 interim report)

Interdisciplinary (see summer working group’s GE 410 syllabus)

The discussion of key terms and the GE 400 syllabus was moved to next meeting.


	The discussion of key terms was moved to next meeting.



	Set Agenda for Next Three Meetings

	October 18, October 25, November 1

The discussion of key terms, the GE400 syllabus, and current models will be moved to the next meeting in October.

In November, we will digest the unit head survey data on goals, work on our goal-distribution plan, and begin pulling together the overall proposal.


	

	Director’s Report
	No report.

	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.

	Adjourned at 4:33 p.m.
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